
 
 

 
 
Policy: P403 
Summer Conference 

 
 

 
Rationale 

 
Summer Conference is held annually in Banff with delegates from Barnett House, locals, and 
specialist councils. The goal of the conference is to develop the skill set and competency of 
members of the local.  The number of delegates Local 15 sends each year is in accordance to 
the grant-in-aid provided by Barnett House.   
 
 

Policy 
 

1.​ Members seeking to attend should volunteer at a spring meeting of Local Council. 
 

1.1.​ The request for volunteers should be included in the agenda sent one week prior 
to the meeting.​
 

2.​ Summer Conference delegates are appointed by the local president who will take into 
consideration the following criteria: 

 
2.1.​ The courses being offered by the Summer Conference program; 
2.2.​ the needs of the local; 
2.3.​ service to the local; 
2.4.​ development of new local officers, and; 
2.5.​ succession planning. 

 
3.​ Costs of the conference are to be paid in accordance with Policy P201: Honoraria and 

Stipends. 
 
3.1.​ Convention representatives and specialist council members attend Summer 

Conference on behalf of their respective organizations and are not paid costs by 
the local. 
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